WVPO & WVAC

Minutes from 8/18/05 Joint Board Meeting

The meeting was held in Gary Cole’s hangar. Board members present were: Don Meader, Gary Cole, Elmer Hynes, Peter Lambert, Mike Jacobsen, Jay Brennan, Bill Clegg, Tom Gill, and Beverly Mason.

Guests present were: Maureen Lussier, Glenn Mason, Richard Sacco and Lou Berube.

Each Board approved the minutes of the July meeting as printed.

Treasurer’s report: Don explained that Barbara Clifford could not make the meeting but that the bills had been mailed.

Public input: Charlie Greene has made it known that he would like the “aircraft crossing” sign that was in front of his property replaced. Glenn Mason will get a new sign.

Gazebo: The gazebo has been erected but not quite completed. Bill Clegg sated that Tom Kondrat is looking for volunteers on the upcoming Sunday morning to complete it—weather permitting.

Radio frequency: While walking his dog, Brian Burns was approached by a man who identified himself as being from the FCC. The man expressed concern that we are using an unregistered frequency. Lou Berube was President of WVAC at the time of the frequency change. He and Kurt Wien had been told that we did not need a license. At this point, this is no more than a chance encounter. We have not received anything in writing from the FCC, so there is no action to be taken.

Nature Conservancy: They sent a letter to all the homeowners inviting everyone to an informational meeting.

Runway update: A primary concern is the holes on the runway. Glenn will be filling them and then seeding them. First priority will be the runway inside the lights and then the balance of the runway and the taxiways. He doesn’t see the need to close the runway or any part of it. Next spring he will use the slice seeder where needed. Gary asked about seeding this fall. Glenn replied that he felt it was a waste of money. He felt that plowing this winter would result in freezing the seed rendering it useless.

Glenn reported that he has installed the drain near Roger Schipelleti’s to address Mr. Haight’s water problems. He has also met with Jim Perotti to make sure that it is OK to rebuild a drain by his house. He has applied the third application of magnesium chloride for dust control. There hasn’t been much rain or gully washers this summer so the roads are in good shape. He is now mowing the shoulders of the roads and will be mowing the sides of the runways and taxiways next.

Website: Tom gill reported that the minutes of the last meeting have been posted to the website and that the Covenants and Restrictions and By-Laws will be posted soon.

Letter to Hastings Office: Don sent a letter with back up material to Atty. Hasting’s office re: the items from annual meeting from Ed Ota & Rich Sacco. It was asked if minutes are sent to the Attorney’s office. We used to sent copies when our attorney was Pam Albee but the practice wasn’t continued with Hastings. Don will ask if they would like to have them mailed, e-mailed or just allowed access to our website.

Letter to Bacon: Jay Brennan explained that Mr. Bacon fulfilled all of the promises that he made in regards to the roads when he was logging his property on Red Baron. Jay suggests that we send a letter to him thanking him for his consideration to our roads. A motion passed to send Mr. Bacon a thank you note.

Night landings: Jay expressed concern about the hazard of landing at night because of the proximity of trees at either end of the runway. He suggested that a Vasse system could possibly be hooked up to the lights. He did not know the cost. If we do install such a system and it malfunctions some evening, would we be liable if there is a crash? It was also mentioned that perhaps if there is a crash and we don’t have a VASI system at all, we would be held liable. It was decided that the safety committee should look into this. 

Public input: Maureen Lussier mentioned that she has noticed a marked increase on the amount of litter on the roads.

Don mentioned that the WVAC Board held a special meeting prior to the July Wing Ding. The meeting was prompted by Kelly Jeffries asking Don for permission to allow a Blackhawk helicopter to attend the Wing Ding. Because the helicopter exceeds our weight rule a special meeting of the Aviation Board was held. The meeting resulted in the granting of a waiver to the rule. Since minutes of the meeting have not been published as yet, Don just wanted it on record that the organizers of the Wing Ding followed the proper procedures.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday September 15, 6:30 pm at Bill Clegg’s hangar.

BRING YOUR OWN CHAIR

